

Address:

OPEN BIBLE BAPTIST CHURCH ROSAL ST. LUMANGBAYAN CALAPAN CITY, ORIENTAL MINDORO 5200 PHILIPPINES

Missionary Lemuel Pagcu

lemuelpagcu29@gmail.com or d_antcp82r@yahoo.com

(011) 63-917-702-8010)

Facebook OBBC Mandaluyong@ gmail.com

OBBC Mandaluyong

February 16, 2024



Dear Pastor & Church,

It's been two months already since I came back to the Philippines. I already missed warm people like you there in USA whom I've built friendship with. How's your year so far? I still can remember how you cared for me. Your kindness will never be forgotten. Although the time we've spent together was short, but those are precious memories that I keep in my heart and inspire me in serving the Lord here in the mission field.

We started this year by opening another mission work in the province of Laguna. We already have a small mission house to begin this outreach here, We look forward to bearing fruits as well in this field. Thank you for partnering with me as we continue to further the gospel of Christ in this part of the world.





CHURCH UPDATES

- *Another village church planted
- * 3 more potential preachers to be sent out
- *God's grace on my father's health.
- *Opening of Bible school, 1st semester

Our Vision:

"Making an Eternal Difference"

Our Mission:

- To REACH OUT (Evangelism)
- To HELP OUT (Discipleship)
- · To SEND OUT (Church Planting)



I'm so happy being reunited with my family after 3 months of visit to your country. By God's grace, my father who goes through dialysis twice a week is better than his past conditions. Just a week ago, he did preach a full-length sermon although he had o seat while doing so.







My parents have been missionaries for over 40 years. My eldest brother is a missionary to tribal people. My younger brother carry on the mission work of my father in our island, and my sister is also involved in music ministry. Two weeks ago, my father attended a Christian gathering in Mindoro island where he was recognized for years of faithful service. (My father was on a wheel chair)



Meanwhile, the church in Manila which we first started 14 years ago continue to grow and is being extended through various ministries. We have resumed our weeknights House church services in different areas. We also have two candidates for baptism from our office Bible study. Next week, I'll start teaching again in our Bible institute.

MY UPDATED SUPPORT ADDRESS:

Please write check to:

CENTRAL MISSIONARY CLEARINGOUSE or C.S.M.

P.O. BOX 219228

HOUSTON, TX 77218-9228

(Memo: Lemuel Pagcu)





Thursday nights home Bible study & Monday morning office Bile study to employees of electronic company.

Finally, thank you once again for your love, friend-ship, support and prayers. May our Lord continue to bless our partnership in the ministry and may you also visit us here to personally see the fruits of our labors. God bless us all.

Your Missionary and Brother in Christ,



Bro. Lemuel Pagcu